35
PAGE  
46

BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday 13th June 2016 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm
Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Dale, Downes, White, Priddey, Pearce the Clerk Mrs Downes and 3 members of the public.
In attendance     County Councillor Grove and District Councillor Chambers.                  
16/078           Apologies None received
16/079            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.


None noted
16/080
Dispensation requests.
                        None received
 
16/081             Public Participation

The meeting was adjourned whilst a discussion took place. Notes of this will be recorded at the end of these minutes.


The meeting continued.

 16/082
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 9th May2016

                         These were agreed to be a true record and were signed by

                         the Chairman. Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish 

                         Council will be available at July’s meeting.
 16/083
County and District Councillor’s Reports.
                        As promised by County Councillor Grove at the Annual Parish 

                        meeting on 6th May, he has been in contact with Bob Haynes
                        (Traffic Management Advisor, West Merica Police ) to see if he
                        would re-consider introducing a 40 mph buffer zone at each 
                        end of Broadwas village as a means of reducing speeding 
                        vehicles. Mr. Haynes answer remains the same as back in
                        November 2014 and he is unable to support the lowering of the 
                        speed limit.

Cllr. Grove offered to continue to challenge this decision if the


Parish Council so wishes, but in the meantime he offered a 

                        contribution of £750 towards implementing alternative 
                        measures. The Chairman thanked him for all his help.


On Saturday 18th June there will be a road show entitled ‘Have 

                        Your Say’ at the Guild Hall, Worcester.


The County Council has achieved savings of £16-£17m of the 

                        £25m required for this year and is already looking to see how it


can achieve its £35m savings for 2017/2018.


District Councillor Chambers has given Broadwas School £500

                        towards new playground equipment.


He apologised for the cancellation of planning training

                        sessions that some Councillors had booked.

The amalgamation of offices at M.H.D.C. is due to start in the


summer.


Waste procurement. Worcester County Council no longer


wishes to join forces with M.H.D.C. and Wychavon D.C.

                         in this venture therefore savings originally forecasted will be 

                         lower.

                         Cllr. Winkworth, also the Village Hall Chairman has received

notification of an introduction of charges by M.H.D.C. for

                         rubbish removal from village hall premises. Cllr. Chambers is 

                         unaware of such changes and promised to report back at the


next Parish Council meeting.
 16/084            Matters Arising.

The Internal Audit has been completed by Mr. Langard.

The External Audit has been sent to Grant Thornton and the appropriate notices have been placed on the web site and public boxes.


A written agreement for mowing Berryfields has been drawn up for Simon Skeys. 


On 7th June 2016, approximately 45 tonnes of rubbish were removed from the Birmingham Anglers Association’s car park   at Hill Top. This work was arranged between the owners and Wye Valley Skips Ltd (see 16/068 minute entry) The removal of the remaining rubbish is in the hands of Mr. Tomkins and the Clerk will chase him now he has returned from holiday (9th June). Brendan Keegan from the Environment Agency has been kept up to date will this progress.
 16/085
Planning

There had been only 1 new application (16/00592/HOU and 16/00594/LBC) since the last meeting and several decision notices received.


16/00592/HOU and 16/00594/LBC Mr. C Battersea, The Old Stables, Broadwas for a ‘single storey extension’. Council agreed to a ‘no objection’ response.

All decision notices are recorded in the Planning Report attached to these minutes.

.
 16/086           Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report.
A copy had been circulated and all payments agreed by Councillors present. The interest rate on the NS&I account has reduced from .75% to .45% delivering us approx. £15 per annum. It was agreed to close this account and investigate alternative accounts with Lloyds Bank.
A cheque for £15.00 (001050) was issued to Companies House for the annual return for the Community Interest account. Accounts have been prepared by Mr. Langard.
b) Clerk’s Report. Main problems/results:
1.The VAS unit by Brookfields Farm has been repaired.

2.Flooding by The Old Police House/Scatterbrook has been  reported to County Council Land Drainage dept.  (185984)

3. Overgrown greenery has been reported at the BT exchange at Cotheridge. This has now been removed.
4. A drain outside Greenfields stables on the A44 is not directing water properly. Reported to County Council (6887644)

5.Damaged stile at Broad Green has been re-reported.

.
c)  Public Land Officer’s Report. 
 May- dog fouling found on Berryfields again.

          Grass cuttings found along the western boundary.


     (The Clerk will speak to the contractor)


     A bolt has sheared off from the Rota Bounce, made 

          safe but will require a replacement from manufacturer.

June-  A concrete bollard on the car park has been damaged 

           again. Agreed to wait until building has ceased on the 

           adjacent site before a repair/replacement is made.

      Broken wooden rail on car park. Cllr. White to repair.

           Large stones appearing on the track surface. It is the 


      Parish Council’s intention to break these down with 

           the use of a roller/vibrator provided by the building


      contractors currently working on the adjacent site,

           hopefully some time in July/August at the end of the 

           build.
d) Berryfield Report
As mentioned in minute entry 16/070, the overall risk score for the off-road cycle track was marked ‘high 13’, but notes in the ROSPA report compiled March 2016 states that this would be the case in any event because of the very nature of the activity, therefore Council felt that there is no need for action other than to monitor the usage.
e) Footpath Officer Report

Peter Miles, the footpath officer has been ill recently and will

be considering his return to this post. In the meantime, he has returned the brushcutter.  We wish him a speedy recovery.

16/087
Correspondence.

A full response had been received from Jack Hegarty the Chief Executive of Malvern Hills District Council regarding issues relating to this development but this was not felt to be entirely satisfactory. With regard to the dormer windows, it was agreed to reply reiterating that these should not have been considered under the “non-material amendments” procedure and also pointing out that the developer would not have had any right of appeal had the District Council adopted that stance.

With regard to the partial removal of the hedge on the Northern boundary, the Parish Council to reply requesting sight of the Hedgerow Protection Plan and the agreed Site Landscaping Plan and also seeking further clarification of the effects of the stipulations set out in the Phase 1 Habitat Survey and Protected Species Survey Assessment. 

At the suggestion of District Councillor Chambers, it was agreed to propose a meeting with Duncan Rudge of Malvern Hills District Council as a means of bringing the Parish Council’s concerns to a conclusion.

The Clerk also to contact the Police to establish whether any offences had been committed by the developer under the Wildlife and Conservation Acts 1981 and 2011.      
 16/088
Councillor’s Reports and Items for Future Agenda

To consider if the Parish Council should take legal action regarding the removal of the hedge.

Possible ways to help reduce speeding eg white gates, more road markings?.
. 
16/089            Date of next meeting Agreed for July 11th at the village hall, as 

          building work will be taking place at.Cotheridge Church. 
                      Chairman……………………date………………….

          Treasurer’s Report-separate attachment.
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